
To Hear the Gospel and Make a Difference 

¶ Sunday, 7/10 

¶ ICF, Parish Hall 2:30 pm 
Monday, 7/11  
Tuesday, 7/12 

¶ Perpetual Help Devotion, Church 7 pm 

Wednesday, 7/13  

¶ Rosary Makers, Chapel 7 pm 
Thursday, 7/14  

¶   Centering Prayer, Min. Ctr 10 am     
Friday, 7/15 

WEEK AT A GLANCE            

Saturday, 7/16 

¶ Menôs Fellowship, Chapel 7:30 am  

¶ Secular Franciscans, Min. Ctr 8:00 am 
Sunday, 7/17 

¶ ICF, Parish Hall 2:30 pm 
 

 
 
 

SCHEDULE OF MASSES 
Daily Masses: 
Monday-Friday,  
8:00 am 

 
Saturday Masses: 
8:00 am & 5:00 pm 

 
Sunday Masses: 
7 am, 8 am, 9:15 am,  
10:45 am,  12:15 pm,  

6:00 pm  
 

CONFESSIONS: 
Saturday:  3:30 pm  
to 4:30 pm 

 
 
  
 
 
 

Parish Office: 682-2486 
www.ctkph.org 

 
Religious Ed:  686-1017 

www.ctkreligiouseducation.org 
 

Youth Ministry: 676-0979 
www.ctkym.org 

 
Facebook:  Christ the King  
Catholic Community of 

Pleasant Hill 

Christ the King Community 



 
PARISH STAFF CONTACTS 

Fr. Paulson Mundanmani               682-2486 
      paulson.ctk@gmail.com 
Fr. Vince Cotter                              682-2486 
       vcotter643@aol.com 
Fr. Brian Timoney,  Michael Dibble 
and Fr. Tom Burns                         682-2486 
Deacon Ashmore jashmore1108@gmail.com 
Fr. Brian Joyce    brianjoyce.ctk@gmail.com 
Sr. Dominic Bonnici OP                682-2486 
     sisterdominic.marie@gmail.com 
Kate Doherty                                  682-2486 
      katedoherty.ctk@gmail.com 
Religious Education Director            
Sr. Maureen Viani , SNJM             686-1017 
      mvianictkre@gmail.com 
Assoc. Director:  Joan Smits          686-1017 
       jsmitsctkre@gmail.com 
Youth Minister, Rick Lejano         676-0979 
      ctkyouthminister@gmail.com                               
Chris Caban, Principal                   685-1109 
       ccaban@ctkschool.org         
Al Garrotto:  RCIA/faith share      849-6319 
      algarrotto@comcast.net    
Robin Morley, Office Staff            682-2486 
      ctk.robin@gmail.com 
Helen Christian, Office Staff         682-2486 
      hchristian326@gmail.com 
Kathy Ridgway, Office Staff         682-2486 
     kridgway02@gmail.com 
Phyllis Gurnett, Music Director 
       pgurnett9@aol.com 

15th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

First Reading:  Deuteronomy 30:10
-14        
           The events in this reading take 
place as the Israelites are camped on 
the shore of the Jordan River, ready 
to enter the Promised Land.  Moses 
makes it clear to the people that they 
are expected to remain faithful to the 
Lord after they have settled in their 
new land.   
                    
Second Reading:  Colossians 1:15-
20 
    Today and for three more Sun-
days, the second reading will be 
from the letter to the Colossians.  
This letter responds to a widespread 
belief that God ruled the world 
through the mediation of angels who 
were given their own powers.  The 
author quotes an early Christian 
hymn that emphasizes that Jesus is 
the one and only mediator between 
God and the world.     

Dear Friends, 
 
I would like to thank Fr. Vince Cotter and Fr. Brian Joyce for rep-
resenting us at the July 4th parade in Pleasant Hill. I am grateful to 
the Scouts and the many parishioners who were there to show their 
love for our nation. Fr. Brendon Carmody, SJ will be visiting us 
from London next week to assist us with liturgical services and 
other spiritual needs during this summer.  On behalf of CTK, I extend a hearty 
welcome to Fr. Brendan. Fr. Brian Timoney will be back to us on July 14th.  
 

tƻǇŜ .ŜƴŜŘƛŎǘ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜǎ ср ¸ŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ tǊƛŜǎǘƘƻƻŘΦ 
 
Speaking to Pope Francis and 
members of the College of Cardi-
nals gathered inside the Vaticanôs 
small Clementine Hall for the 65th 
anniversary of his priestly ordina-
tion, Benedict said the Greek word 
ñEfkaristomenò (let us give 
thanks), expresses ñall that there is 
to sayò for the occasion. He told 
Pope Francis, ñYour goodness is a 
place where I feel protected.ò Let 

us keep our retired Pope in our prayers. 
 

 
Year of Jubilee- Let us show mercy! 
 
On the 30th of June, the Pope Francis during his eighth ñJubilee Audienceò 
spoke about mercy. The jubilee audiences are open to the public and are gener-
ally scheduled one Saturday a month during the Year of Mercy, but last month 
Pope Francis was on his 14th Apostolic Visit abroad to the nation of Armenia. 
The Holy Father reflected during his address on works of mercy. ñIn fact, it is 
good never to forget that mercy is not an abstract word, but a style of life. It is 
one thing to speak of mercy and another to live mercy. Paraphrasing the words 
of Saint James the Apostle, (cf. 2:14-17), we can say: mercy without works is 
dead in itself. It is in fact thus!ò What renders mercy alive, he explained, is its 
constant dynamism in going to meet the needs and necessities of oth-
ers.  ñMercy has eyes to see, ears to listen, hands to resolve,ò he said. 
 
In his address, Francis noted how not a day goes by that we donôt encounter 
the many needs of societyôs poorest and ñmost tested.ò At times ñwe pass in 
front of dramatic situations of poverty and it seems as if they donôt touch us,ò 
he said. ñEverything continues as if there was nothing, in an indifference 
which eventually renders us hypocrites and, without realizing it, leads to a 
form of spiritual lethargy that numbs the spirit and renders life sterile.ò People 
who pass through life without ever becoming aware of the needs of others are 
people who donôt really live, nor do they know what it means to serve others, 
he said. ñBecause of the changes of our globalized world, some material and 
spiritual poverties have multiplied,ò he continued.  
 
I hope your summer is great. Let me conclude with a thought from John Muir. 
ñKeep close to Natureôs hearté and break clear away, once in a while, and 
climb a mountain or spend a week in the woods. Wash your spirit clean.ò  
 
                                                                 Fr. Paulson 



Church Support 7/3/16  $21,562 (plate collections $17,201 + online giving $4,361) Ca Ed:  $4608.00 

Join us this summer for Ministry 
Meet and Greets!   The masses 
listed will have hospitality hosted by 
various CTK ministries.  Enjoy some 
wine and appetizers after church 
while you get to know some of the 
vibrant ministries we have here at 
Christ the King: 
July 9/10:  Christ Light 
                   (5pm, 12:15) 
July 16:  Faith in Action (5 pm) 
July 23/24:  Music Ministry 
                   (5pm,12:15) 
July 30/31:  The Filipino Society                  
                      (5 pm, 12:15) 
August 6:  Hospitality (5 pm)  
August 13/14:  Dress A Child  
                         (5 pm, 12:15) 
August 20/21:  Eucharistic Ministers 
                         (5 pm, 12:15) 
August 27/28:  CTK School 
                         (5 pm, 12:15)  

Religious Education Information 
3 year old to grade 8: 

¶ The RE Office will be closed on 
July 1 and will reopen on Aug. 8.   

¶ Anyone new or returning to the 
RE program who has not yet reg-
istered, may do so beginning 8/8. 

¶ Registration hours are 10 am to 5 
pm Monday-Thursday, closed 
noon to 1:00 pm.  Let us know if 
you need an evening registration. 

¶ Deadline to register is August 25. 

¶ Note:  3 yr. old registration is on 
Sunday, September 11 after the 
9:15 mass.  This is the only regis-
tration day for 3 yr olds.  

¶ Please call 686-1017 after Aug. 8 
for any questions regarding the 
RE program.   

Happy summer, Sr. Maureen  

Traveling out of 
town?  Find Mass 
times in the city of 
your choice at 
www.masstimes.org.   

Save the Date:  Fri-
day, July 22 at 8:00 
am mass, celebrating 
the Feast of Mary 
Magdalen here at 
Christ the King,  
followed by breakfast 
after mass in the Ministry Center.   
More information to follow! 

R.E. CATECHISTS NEEDED 
3 Yr. Old and 4 Year Old ~ During 

Sunday 9:15 AM Mass 
Grades 1-5 ~ Monday, Tuesday & 
Wednesday ~ 3:30-5:00 PM 

Grades 7-8 ~ Tuesday Evenings ~ 
7:00-8:15 PM 

 
Come, meet others who love praying, 
working and playing together! Con-
tact Sr. Maureen at (925) 686-1174.   

No strings attached!   

Come ~ Hear ~ Decide . . . 

Music Ministry Happenings! 

ß Calling all children who love to 
sing!  If you have children in 
grades 1st-8th, our Childrenôs 
Music Ministry would love them 
to come and participate in our one 
week summer music camp, Au-
gust 1st-5th.  Camp cost is $60 
and is from 12:30 - 3:30 each day.  
Space is limited!  Please email 
Phyllis at pgurnett9@aol.com.  

ß Adults, ages 18+ who have a 
strong desire to praise God 
through song and lead the congre-
gation in singing at our CTK 
masses, please join us for a cantor 
workshop, Saturday, Aug. 6 and 
Saturday, Aug. 13th.  Meet in the 
church from 6 - 8 pm both Satur-
days.  RSVP to our music director 
at pgurnett9@aol.com.  

ß Adults 18+, do you love singing 
with a group of singers?  Did you 
know studies have shown there 
are health benefits from partici-
pating on a regular basis in such a 
group?  There are 5 different 
choirs at CTK!  This coming fall 
we will be adding a contemporary 
style of worship at one of our ex-
isting services.  Please contact 
Phyllis at pgurnett9@aol.com for 
more information.     

St. Vincent de Paul Bundle Sunday 
is coming!   We have scheduled a 
bundle Sunday collection for clothing 
at Christ the King the weekend of 
July 23 and 24.  A truck will be pre-
sent to accept only clothing that is 
clean and gently used.  Donation bags 
for clothing will be available next 
weekend (July 16/17) so parishioners 
can take them home and fill for the 
following weekend.  On the day of 
collection, St. Vincent de Paul  
members will be near the truck to 
assist all.      

Taize Prayer Around the Cross will 
be held July 17 at 7:30 pm at Walnut 
Creek Methodist, 1543 Sunnyvale 
Ave. , WC.  Join us if you can.  

Worldwide Marriage Encounter:  
Are we striving every day to love our 
spouse as Christ calls us to?  
Strengthen, renew and rekindle your 
marriage by attending a Worldwide 
Marriage Encounter on August 5-7 or 
November 18-20.  Early registration, 
4 to 6 weeks out is highly recom-
mended.   For more information, con-
tact Mike & Jeanne at 925-672-2016 
or Joe and Sue at 925-680-7767 or go 
to oaklandwwme.org.  

Discernment Retreat Weekend 
with the Dominican Sisters:  Fri-
day - Sunday, August 5-7.  Is God 
calling you?  Single women ages 18-
40 are welcome to a discernment re-
treat weekend with the Dominican 
Sisters of Mission San Jose. For 
more information, call Sr. May at 
213-760-3085.  

hƭƛǾƛŀ [ƻǾŜǘǘΣ WǳƭƛŜ aŎYƛōōƻƴ 



Back 2 
School 
Backpack 
Drive 2016 

CTK will be helping Monument Crisis Center fulfill their 
commitment to supply 1200 under served, at risk school 
age children, with a new backpack filled with school 
supplies to help with the challenges that each school year 
brings, as well as the tools needed for academic and per-
sonal success.  We will have barrels in our vestibule here 
at church to collect the filled backpacks.     Donations 
will be gratefully accepted July 18-August 4th.     Con-
tact Kate at katedoherty.ctk@gmail.com with questions.   

Backpack Supply List (Kindergarten-5th grade) 
1 - new backpack (no solid red or blue) 
1 - 3 ring binder (1/2ò) 
2 - spiral notebooks (wide rule) 
1 - package of #2 pencils 
1 - pkg binder paper (wide rule) 
1 - package 3 X 5 index cards 
1 - box of colored pencils 
2 - pocket folders                 1 - box of crayons 
1 - package markers           1 - pencil sharpener 
2 - glue sticks                       1 - large eraser 
1 - pair safety scissors         1 - 12ò ruler 

Please no mini backpacks 

Backpack Supply List (Middle/High School) 
1 - new backpack (no solid red or blue) 
2 - 3 ring binders (1ò - 1 1/2ò) 
2 - spiral notebooks (college rule) 
1 - package of #2 pencils 
1 - pkg binder paper (college rule) 
1 - pack of pens (blue or black) 
1 - ñnon graphingò scientific calculator 
2 - pocket folders                 1 - box of colored pencils 
1 - package slim markers    1 - pencil sharpener 
2 - glue sticks                        1 - pencil eraser 
1 - pair  scissors                   1 - 12ò ruler 
2 - highlighters 

Each donation of $60.00 will provide a 
new backpack filled with school supplies 
for an at risk student.    
Thank you for your support and generosity!  


